Minehead Town Council Update Report for Area Panel Meeting 26 June 2019

J Community Building in Irnham Road: contracts have been signed and work is
expected to start at the beginning of July.

. Public Toilets: Refurbishment programme is ongoing. Blenheim Unisex toilets
refurbishment has been completed and they are open. A usage survey of
Summerland Road is facilities taking place in July.

. Bus ticket Office Summerland Road car park has been taken back in hand by
MTC for use as a community office. Bookings being taken at MTC.

J Blenheim Gardens: are owned by the District council but MTC own the toilets
and organise the Summer Band Concert programme. The District Council have
awarded the concessions contract to ‘Gateway events’ for this summer to the
end of January 2020. This will be accompanied by a consultation with residents
about the long-term future of the Café and concessions in the park.

J Floral displays: MTC are working with Minehead BID. The flowers have arrived
and are in the process of being put up around the Town.

] Partnership Meeting looking at Christmas 2019 and the upgrade of signage,
notice boards and street furniture: an initial meeting held stimulating
discussions, ideas and enabled a greater understanding of individual
organisations’ plans already in hand for this year.



